
 

 
Date: September 26, 2024 

File: WN – 2024 

2024 – 119 

 

SOUTHWEST ATL REDUCTION 

 
Dear Sisters and Brothers: 

 

With the announcement of the reductions in Atlanta by Southwest Airlines, IAM District 142 will monitor closely to ensure that the 

Company follows the language as stated in Article 15 and Article 16 of the collective bargaining agreement. We will also have EAP 

reps available for our members to talk with. If you should have immediate need for EAP, please contact District 142 EAP Director Paul 

Shultz: 24 Hr Confidential voicemail (704) 907-3563, pm.shultz@att.net 

 

We will continue to monitor this development and inform you as more information becomes available to keep you updated. 

 

Sincerely and fraternally, 

 

John M. Coveny, Jr. 

President/Directing General Chair 

IAM District 142 

 

Oralia “Lollie” Beecher 

General Chair 

IAM District 142 

April Butler 

General Chair 

IAM District 142 

Kenny Champagne 

General Chair 

IAM District 142 

Lorraine Fraser 

General Chair 

IAM District 142 

Carrie Lessley 

General Chair 

IAM District 142 
 

 

 

 

JMC/et al/rr 

 

 

 

 

 
cc:  R. Johnsen, General Vice-President, Air Transport Territory 

 E. Fraser, Chief of Staff, Air Transport Territory 

 T. Regan, Airline Coordinator, Air Transport Territory 

J. Carlson, Air Transport Coordinator 

 DL 142 Executive Board 

 

 

 

POST ON ALL IAM BULLETIN BOARDS 


